FPP Change Form
Change Request Number: 12JDA001 2.4.1.2.o.8 PDS dewatering
Date:  13 September 2011
Proposed by:  JDA Fisheries and T. Mackey
Location of Change:  2.4.1.2.o.8
Proposed Change:  
8. 
Reason for Change: Without proof that fish are holding for extended periods of time, it seems detrimental to salmon to dewater them mid-season and push them through the wee pipe back to the outfall than to leave them alone.  In addition, for the 2011 dewatering, several lamprey were trapped within the release pipe and perished.  “The number of adult salmonids by species, shall be reported…” is an unreasonable request during this particular dewatering.  Fish are funneled down the release pipe, many exiting the elevated flume before biologists can even see what species they may be.  All in all, this seems a waste of time and an unnecessary stressor for salmonids and lamprey.
Comments from others: 
Zyndol- I would add that the cumulative/ incidental information from the numerous, "end of season" dewaterings over the 12 years that SMF has been in service,  combined with visual observations of adult salmonids passing through the SMF separator are good indication of no severe holding problems. Had we had a holding problem, the number of adults observed during the SMF's last dewatering (August 2011) would be in thousands and not 50 to 100 fish actually found, which happens to be the average for all our SMF dewaterings.  Additionally, we would see a high number of fish in poor condition and/or dead, constantly floating through the separator and it hasn't been happening.  I want to remind everyone of the very first SMF dewatering which occurred after a short, 3 day test run of the newly constructed facility in fall of 1998.  Then, we evacuated over 2,000 fall chinook and steelhead from the SMF's PDS and we were all concerned not knowing what would happen during the normal operations lasting much longer. However, we have never seen such high number again and everything appears to be OK.  I suggest adding JD SMF to the UofI's RT study slated to restart in 2012 so we could get more data from tagged fish passing through the system.  Mr. Hurd will soon provide the salvaged fish estimates from the past SMF dewaterings.  Thanks for the help!

December 2012 FPOM: This was inserted because it was unknown whether or not fish were holding or there is turnover.  
Record of Final Action: Approved at December 2011 FPOM
